
 

Message to Year 11 

Friday 11th June 2021 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Monday 14th June will be the last day that Year 11s are on school site and we hope to see 
as many of them here as possible; we have an exciting guest speaker joining us at the 
school to give students a motivational and inspirational talk. Paul Hannaford will be joining 
us to speak candidly about his life involving drugs, alcohol, knife crime and ‘County Lines’. 
Paul is an award-winning speaker and we look forward to welcoming him back to our school. 

A special timetable has been put together for the day: 
 

P1 P2 P3 P4 P5: 
Sport  

Alton – 
R13 

Paul Hannaford 
(Mr Sansom) 

Gambling 
(Mr Sansom) 

Recreational 
Drug Use 
(Mrs Adigwe) 

Mental well-being  
(Mr McGlone 

PE Staff 

Deben – 
R14 

Gambling 
(Mr Le Marrec) 

Paul 
Hannaford 
(Mr Le Marrec) 

Mental well-
being 
(Mrs Dove) 

Recreational Drug 
Use 

PE Staff 

Orwell – 
R16 

Recreational Drug 
Use  
(Mr Anstee-Parry) 

Gambling Paul 
Hannaford 
(Mrs Cook) 

Mental well-being 
(Miss Mahoney) 

PE Staff 

Stour – 
R17 

Mental well-being 
(Mr Bartholomew) 

Gambling 
(Mr 
Bartholomew) 

Recreational 
Drug Use 
(Mr Daniels) 

Paul Hannaford 
(Mrs Mulvihill) 

PE Staff 

  

Period 5 will be a sports activity with all students taking part on the field; this will be their last 
lesson at school and we hope they enjoy this send off. 

A reminder that students will need to join the new Google Classroom ‘Year 11 Working @ 

Home’ using the code: em5gpop. Materials will be available next Tuesday and will appear 
daily; students can register online each morning but the timetable for the day is their own 
and is not fixed. 

Thursday 17th June will see form groups Alton and Deben working with BT on their 
'Hothouse Project' and Friday 18th June will see form groups Orwell and Stour taking part. 
To confirm, this will take place remotely and links will be sent out on Google Classroom prior 
to the day. 

If your child is unable to access the remote learning due to lack of IT at home, please 
contact the Academy office to discuss the possibility of borrowing a laptop.   

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have questions or queries. 

  

Mr R Lay - Assistant Headteacher 

 


